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No matter who you are or where you are on life’s journey, you are welcome here!

he account of Jesus feeding the five thousand is Table for Five ... THOUSAND!

the only miracle, apart from the resurrection,
thatisreported in all four gospels. Performed on May 12, 2013

In this musical version of the story, we've used The home page of the church website has links to a video of the thoroughly
details from all four, but focus particularly on the engaging performance and a photo album.

narrative as itappears in John, where one young boy
with five loaves and two fish is the catalyst for
everything that follows.

We don't really know anything about the boy other
than his apparent willingness to share, but we know
the results of his action: an event so startling,
members of the crowd wanted to proclaim Jesus as
king. And later, the event leads to an even greater
revelation, as Jesus tells his disciples, "I am the
Bread of Life. Those who come to me will never go
hungry."

Tim S. Long and Allen Pote, writers

PUT oUT THE WELCOME MAT!

The wait is finally over and our newly refurbished
Parish Hall is ready for use. The beautiful space is
the result of countless hours of volunteer time
(planning, decorating, oversight), as well as almost
sixmonths of construction.

We will be moving in the What's Inside....
first week in June and S ,
i Pastor’s Letter ... 2
invite you to help us )
unpack books and dishes What Do We Do Nf’w """""""""""" 2
and all sorts of things, the Silver Lake Worshipx2 ... 2
afternoon of June 8th. Spirit Corner 3
Our new space includes a Summer Reading ... 3
commercial grade kit- Church Picnic 3
chen,. a handicapped Holly Tierney 3
accessible bathroom, an .
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storage cabinets and a Calendar 6
welcoming Parish Hall. Calling All Knitters 6
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your new Parish Hall!
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“Come if you're weary, Come if
you're weak, Someday the earth
will belong to the meek. Come if
you're hungry, come if you thirst,
the first will be last and the last will
befirst.”

These lyrics from the Children's
Presentation, Dinner for Five
..Thousand!, on May 12th have lingered in my mind.
Recollecting the young voices offering this invitation
defines, for me, what church is all about. As a Christian
community we reach out to people when they are most
weary and weak to provide support, compassion and
love. We strive to be a place where every person will
feel welcome, regardless of what it is they are hunger-
ing or thirsting for.

When we gather for worship we often show only our
“Sunday best.”

However, the reality is that each one of us brings our
own experience of weariness or weakness. Each one of
us faces challenges in our lives that can sometime seem
daunting. One ofthe greatest benefits of belonging to a
faith community is that you can bring your hunger and
thirst and be fed and nourished by one another and by
God's holy spirit.

Our primary purpose of gathering is to worship and
glorify God - but - itisin doing so that we are reminded
of God's abiding presence in our lives and eternal
nature of God's love for us. What a joy it is to be in the
presence of people who love God!

SPREADING LOVE

Over the next few months we will be discerning how
best to go about spreading that love in the world.
Certainly, extending an extravagant welcome is one of
the fundamental values of Christian life. As our UCC
motto states, “No matter where you are on life's
journey, you are welcome here.”

As we begin the process of living into our new Parish
Hall we want to be certain that our renovated space
welcomes all. Why not invite someone to come to
church with you this summer - to experience our faith
community?

Our church is alively and vibrant place, and [ hope that
you will continue to participate in worship and the life
of the church over the summer. We will be exploring
our values through the end of June and then reflecting
on the magnificent Book of Isaiah during July and
August.

Our summer worship is always just a bit more relaxed
than the rest of the year with conversational sermons,
guest musicians and casual clothes. This year, in
particular, we will be using the piano for accompani-
mentwhile the organis offbeing digitized.

Let's use this summer to re-energize ourselves and to
recommit to being a living example of the Body of
Christ in the world. Ilook forward to worshiping with
you this summer.

Blessings,

Email: pastor.diane@salisburycongtregational.org

WHAT Do WE Do NOW?

So, now that the renovation project is complete
(almost at this writing) and the Parish Hall looks
great — what are we supposed to do with it? New
programs? Community Dinners?  Non-profit
meetings? There are abundant possibilities and
we will gather as a congregation on Saturday,
June 8th from 9:00 - noon to dream our future
together.

Everyone is welcome to come and share his or her
ideas. This is a particularly important meeting for
those people who are new to committees or
leadership. = Mark your calendars and start
dreaming!

SILVER LAKE WORSHIP X 2

We have two opportunities in June to worship with our
friends from Silver Lake Conference Center.

The first will be in our Meeting House on Sunday, June
23rd, when we are joined by the summer staff for their
commissioning service. This is always an energetic
service with Silver Lake providing some of the music.

The second opportunity will be at Silver Lake on Sunday,
June 30th, when Pastor Diane leads worship at the
outdoor chapel - kicking off Week 1 of camp and Pastor
Diane's week as Chaplain-in-Residence. Bring the
family! Bringa friend!

There will be no worship in our Meeting House on June
30th.
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SPIRIT CORNER ‘

Life or Death? You Choose

I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Choose life so that you and your descendants
may live. Excerpt from Deuteronomy 30:15-20

By Martin B. Copenhaver

People of faith and faith communities can play a
unique role in addressing the environmental crisis.
That does not mean we will, however.

There is a story about a Zen master who is known for
his wisdom, for always having the right answer to
difficult questions. Then comes a day when one of his
prideful disciples decides to challenge the master. He
holds a small bird in his closed hand and asks, "Mas-
ter, is the bird alive or dead?"

The question is intended to be a trap. If the master
says that the bird is alive, the disciple can merely
crush it in his hand, place the bird at the feet of the
master and say, "No, you are wrong. The bird is dead."
And if the master says, "The bird is dead," the disciple
can then prove the master wrong by opening his hand
and letting the bird fly away. The master pauses, and
then repeats the question: "Is the bird alive or dead?"
Andthenheadds: "Itisasyouwill."

[tseems to me thatalso is the appropriate answer, and
perhaps the only answer, to the question: "Is our
earthly home as we know it on its way to extinction or
tonewlife?"

"[tisasyouwill," says our Master.
Prayer

Creator God, show us ways - real and concrete ways - we
can choose the way of life rather than death, both for
ourselves and foryour creation.

Martin B. Copenhaver is Senior Pastor, Wellesley Congre-
gational Church, United Church of Christ, Wellesley,
Massachusetts. He is the author, with Lillian Daniel, of
This Odd and Wondrous Calling: the Public and Private
Lives of Two Ministers.
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THE ORGAN Is OFF ON AN ADVENTURE!

mer to be digitized and refurbished. The

Y Our organ will be traveling to Ohio this sum-
M tentative date for departure is June 10th.

i1}

While the console work will be done off site,
mmmmmmmm v0rk on the pipes will take place on site. We

will enjoy piano music for our summer worship and look

forward to a grand celebration of our “new” organ in the
fall.
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SUMMER READING

While you are putting together your list
for summer reading, please include The
Underground Church: Reclaiming the
Subversive Way of Jesus by Robin R._
Meyers.

This book describes a new way to follow Jesus that draws
on old ways of following Him. The Underground Church
proposes that the faithful recapture the spirit of the early
church with its emphasis on what Christians do rather
than whatthey believe.

Prominent writer, speaker, and minister Robin Meyers
proposes that the best way to recapture the spirit of the
early Christian church is to recognize that Jesus-
following was and must be again subversive in the best
sense of the word because the gospel taken seriously
turns the world upside down.

We will gather to discuss this bookin September.

J o \
2" ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC

Pastor Diane and her husband Joe will host the
second annual church picnic at their home on
Sunday, August 18th at 1:00.

Please bring a salad or dessert to share - along with

your lawn chairs and bathing suits!

Hamburgers and hotdogs and drinks will be pro-
vided. Everyone is welcome.

Watch the bulletins in August for more information.

N\ r

Holly Tierney was married on April
22nd to Jain Jose, a fellow student &
she met in her social work class. &
After a month off they will begin
their 3rd and final year of classes in
late June. They plan on receiving
their Bachelor's degrees in June of
2014. They initially planned to  Holy Tiemey & JainJose
pursue their graduate work in
India, but are now planning to return to the US shortly
after their graduation to continue their education here.

- Stephanie Tierney

< 5 SUMMER’S AROUND THE
( ) CORNER!

SILV :R [t’s time to sign up for Silver Lake
> Camp events and activities. Visit
I A [< E http://silverlake.ctucc.org for
online registration.

Conference Center
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